
Report of the Burwood/Pegasus Community Board to the Council meeting of 25 September 2003

4. CORRESPONDENCE 
 
 4.1 HAMPSHIRE STREET TRAFFIC SAFETY 
 
  A letter was received from Kidsfirst Kindergarten Portsmouth Street expressing concern at the 

speed of traffic turning from Hampshire Street into Portsmouth Street and the safety of 
kindergarten users.  The Board decided that the letter be referred to the Consultation Leader 
for the Hampshire Street roading improvements in order for a report to be made to the Board. 

 
 4.2 TRAVIS WETLAND TRUST 
 
  A letter was received from the Travis Wetland Trust outlining the Trust’s use of the Board’s 

2002/03 Project grant of $5,000 for work on the Inwoods Road track.  The Board received the 
letter. 

 
 4.3 NEW BRIGHTON ISSUES 
 
  A letter was received from the New Brighton Ladies’ Probus Club expressing concern at fishing 

on the New Brighton Pier, inappropriate behaviour in New Brighton Library and an increase in 
litter on streets in the North Beach and New Brighton area.  The Board decided that reports be 
requested on the New Brighton Pier and New Brighton Library issues and options for addressing 
the concerns, including the cost of each option. 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision


